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July 19th, 2021 
To,  
 Shri Sunil Barthwal, IAS 
 Central Provident Fund Commissioner, 
 Employees Provident Fund Organisation, 
 NEW DELHI 110 066 
 
Subject: Request for timely action on NFSG matter - Reg. 
 
Sir, 
          It is submitted that due to positive efforts of the Secretary 
(L&E) and your goodself, the Ministry has considered the matter 
of grant of NFSG to EPFO officers and has directed EPFO to review 
its position before Hon’ble CAT, Chandigarh in Contempt Petition 
No. 060/00126/2019 and to agree for grant of NFSG to eligible 
officers of EPFO, as approved by the CBT. 
 
2.      Now that a positive policy decision for grant of NFSG has 
already been taken by the Ministry & EPFO, it is only the 
procedural issues for grant of NFSG which are pending. Timely 
and quick action in this matter shall not only send a very positive 
signal to all concerned but also extend much needed relief to 
EPFO officers during the difficult pandemic recovery period. 
 
3.     Therefore, it is humbly requested that the further necessary 
administrative action for grant of NFSG to eligible officers may 
be taken at once. We shall be eternally grateful for the same. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
[Saurabh Swami] 

Secretary-General 


